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Hello All, 

 

  This will be my final letter as President.  I would like to 

reflect on the past years. 

  We as a club have continually grown in numbers even 

through the pandemic.  Our membership has always been 

willing to participate in the many activities the club 

offers. 

  I have had the privilege to work with a great group of 

officers who are always willing to go above and beyond 

expectations.  Thanks for all you do. 

  To the membership, I cannot say enough.  Without your 

willing participation in The Johnstown Ski Club, we 

would not be in our 43rd year.  The members make the 

club what it is.  I thank all of you for your loyalty and 

support. 

  Finally, please continue to support the new officers as 

they begin another chapter in the club’s history. 

  Thank you all for your support of The Johnstown Ski 

Club.  Remember we have many activities planned for 

the spring and summer.  Check them out.  Hope you can 

join us! 

  Let the “Good Times Roll.” 

 

Bob 

    

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

     

   President’s Message…     

            

               Dates to Remember….        
 

    

 May 7:    Spring Party  [SAVE the DATE] 

    “Hawaiian Beach Party” 

       Choices (UCP) Community Room 

      Richland    
 

  May 15:    Golf Outing 

       Berkley Golf Course—Upper Yoder 
         RSVP by  5/12    
 

 May 19:  Club Mixer/Elections 

     The Crow’s Nest– Tire Hill 
 

 May 22:  Club Dinner 

     El Jalisco Restaurant  - Richland 
      RSVP by  5/20    
 

 May 27 :  “Always...Patsy Cline” Play 

     Pasquerilla Performing Arts Center  -  UPJ 

       RSVP by  5/14  [Note: new date] 
    
  May 31-June 1:   Pickleball Lessons 

            East Hills Recreation 
 

 June 16 : Club Mixer/Meeting 

     Jim and Jimmies 
 

 June 23 : Bowling  

     814 Lanes — Richland 
 

 June 24:     “The Buddy Holly  Story” Play 

     Pasquerilla Performing Arts Center  -  UPJ

                   RSVP by  6/11  [Note: new date] 
 

 June 26:    Golf Outing 

     Windber Country Club 
  

 June 29:    Curve Baseball  

     Altoona 
 

 Jul 17:        Club Picnic  — Solomon Run Pavilion  

 

                                      

         

                                
             

 

 

 

 
  

                                             

                                                   ELECTON NIGHT   
         Club Mixer /Meeting   

                 at The Crow’s Nest 

          at 6pm Thursday, May 19 
              

     Be sure to join club members at The Crow’s Nest on Thursday, May 19 

at 6pm.  The Crow’s Nest is located at 105 Tire Hill Road, also known as 

Rte 403 East.   We reserved their back room for election night — so there 

will be room for everyone!    Ballot will be cast to vote for 2022-23 officers.  

Besides voting, come for their usual good food and service.  If you cannot 

attend, be sure to contact President Bob Snoby for an absentee ballot. 

   Please be patient with wait staff and service as the establishment is 

given an approximate attendance number.   See page 2 and page 5 for 

more info.  See you there! 
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Saturday, May 7 from 6-10pm 

  “Hawaiian Beach Party”  

   (Club’s Spring /Après Party) 

   at  Choice (UCP) Community Room 
   Remember all beverages are BYOB.   
       

    Our “Hawaiian Beach Party” is now closed.     

Our (ticket holders) Party will be a held at 

Choices (UCP) Community Room at 119 Jari 

Drive in Richland (the first building on the left when 

you turn onto Jari Drive).  The UPC Community 

Room is on left end side of the building with 

parking on that side. The entrance to the party 

(not the front main entrance) will also be on that 

left side around the corner. 

   Our theme this year is Hawaiian Beach Party.  Food 

will be catered by Pappy’s: pulled pork, meatballs, 

pasta, coleslaw, broccoli salad, fruit salad and cake. 

Beach attire is optional. Music by DJ Jeff Moore. 

50/50 and Basket Raffles.   Hope to see you there! 

 

 Sunday, May 15 at 12:45 pm   

   Golf Outing     

   at Berkley Hills Golf Course 
    RSVP by or on before Thursday, May 12   
   

   Who would have thought that our April golf outing 

would have been snowed out??  

    So we will try it again on Sunday May 15 at 

Berkley Hill Gold Course located in Upper Yoder 

on Goucher Street.   Join Trustee Conrad Sikirica 

at 12:45 pm (with tee off times at 1pm).  We plan to 

play 9 holes of golf using the “best ball” format.  

Cost is $15 for 9 holes with cart.  Call Conrad at 

814.255.7372 (leave a message) on or before 

Thursday May 12 if you plan to attend.  Think a 

sunny day! 
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 Thursday, May  19 at 6pm    

   Club Mixer/Elections     

   at The Crow’s Nest   
   

  Our May Club Mixer/Meeting is a very 

important because that it is when new officers 

will be elected for 2022-23.  Help decide the next 

slate of club officers by attending this important 

mixer at The Crow’s Nest on May 19 at 6pm.    

  It has been awhile since we have been at this bar/

restaurant.  So we are anxious to return there for 

this very important Mixer this month.  The 

Crow’s Nest is located at 105 Tire Hill Road, 

also known as Rte 403 East.   We will be in their 

big back room (maybe if the weather cooperates, 

we can be outside on the right side patio.) 

    (Remember:  tip your wait staff and be patient 

with wait staff and service as the establishment is 

given as approximate attendance number).   

    Please review the list of current nomination 

listed on page 5.  If you want an absentee ballot, 

c o n t a c t  P r e s i d e n t  B o b  S n o b y 

(snubby52@gmail.com)  by Monday, May 16.   
 

 
 
 
 
 

Sunday, May 22 at 5:30pm  
        (Do not arrive before 5:30pm!) 

   Club Dinner     

   at El Jalisco Mexican Restaurant 
    RSVP by or on before Friday, May 20   
   

   We are doing a Club Dinner at El Jalisco 

Restaurant in Richland on Sunday, May 22.  

Our club has been there several times and we 

cannot wait to return with their delicious authentic 

Mexican food and great drinks.   

  Please arrive at 5:30pm sharp (no earlier!!). 

With their small lobby, they will not seat us 

until 5:30pm!  The restaurant is located at 107 

College Park Plaza (across from Walmart).  

Call Vice-President Annette Kamzik to RSVP at 

814.241.0571  on or before May 20.  Limited to 

first 20 people. Your patience with wait staff and 

service will be greatly appreciated!   

 

 
The Good Times is published monthly and  

distributed to members of the  

Greater Johnstown  Athletic Ski Club 
P.O. Box 937 Johnstown, PA 15907 

Items in this newsletter are subject to change.  

 

President Bob Snoby 

814.539.3490 
 

Newsletter Director 

Barbara Visnovsky 

814.255.1780 
 

For membership application, call  
 

 Annette Kamzik 

 814.536-7325   
 

Contact us at:  
 

johnstownskiclub@gmail.com 

mailto:snubby52@gmail.com


Friday, May 27 at 8 pm 

  “Always...Patsy Cline” Musical 

   at Pasquerilla Performing Art Center  (UPJ) 
     RSVP by or on before Saturday, May 14    
  [Note: RSVP new date] 

  
  Join club member Judy Crookston on Friday, May 27 

for the Mountain Playhouse’s musical “Always, Patsy 

Cline”. This season the plays will be performed at 

Pasquerilla Performing Arts Center at UPJ in Richland. 

  This off-Broadway musical tells the true story of the 

country musical legend’s unlikely friendship with a 

fan and their years of letter-writing. 

   Judy is holding 20 tickets.  As usual, Judy got us 

great seats—down front center! We need a group of 

10 in order to get the group rate of  just $37 paid in 

advance to Judy.  Call Judy (who also is a member of 

their Board of Directors) at 814.248-8942 to RSVP as 

soon as possible. Make check payable to Judy 

Crookston and mail your money to 138 Kathy Ct, 

Johnstown, PA 15905 Judy must get your money on 

or before Saturday, May 14 to reserve your seat.  No 

exceptions!  Any tickets not sold by May 16 will be 

given back. 

   An evening at a Playhouse Musical is always an 

evening well spent!  

 
 
 
 

Tuesday-Wednesday, May 31—June 1   

    at 6-7:30 pm 

   Pickleball Lessons  

   at East Hill Rec (Richland) 
    RSVP:  limited to first 8 people to sign up   
   
   Want to learn the fastest growing and popular 

sport? Pickleball is a paddle sport that is part 

badminton, tennis, and table tennis.   

  Past President Harry Graham has offered to give 

beginner’s Pickleball lessons inside at East Hills 

Recreation (at PA Highlands Community College 

building).  Harry will give a 2-day lesson from 6-

7:30pm.  Cost is $5.  These classes are limited to the 

first 8 people who call Harry at  814.242.2722. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday, June 16 at 6pm    

   Club Mixer     

   at Jim and Jimmies   

   
      We are returning to  Jim and Jimmies located 

on Somerset Pike (south of Johnstown) for our 

June  Club Mixer at 6pm.  We will be in their open 

“garage-style” bar.  With the start of summer in a 

few days, it is a  cool place to hang out for the 

evening. We will be under cover if it rains.  So sit 

back and relax! (Remember to tip your wait staff).  

See you there! 

    Please be patient with wait staff and service as 

the establishment is given an approximate 

attendance number. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday,  June 23  at 6pm 

   Night of Bowling     

   at 814 Lanes & Games  
    RSVP by or on before Monday, June 20    
 

   It has been a while since we have had a bowling 

outing.   We are planning to bowl at the new 814 

Lanes & Games (formerly the Richland Lanes) 

located at 1140 Frances Street, Richland.   

  We can reserve the four VIP lanes. Cost is $40/

hour/lane (so the more bowlers we get, cheaper the 

price. And that includes shoe rentals!)   

   Sorry — no outside food or drinks allowed.  One 

can buy food at their Bites & Brews restaurant (and 

they will bring it to your lane).  So come early.  

Contact group leader Randy Lear at 814.248.1885 

for more information or to let him know you are 

bowling. on or before June 20. 

   By the Way:  does anyone know where our King 

Pin and Queen Pin are??   
 



 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
       

And a Good Time was had by All…..  
              

Club Mixer at The Haven on Thursday, April 21:   

                          

  We had another GREAT turn-out—with over forty people packed the side room of the Haven for our monthly mixer.  

The Haven has a huge selection of good food with their great wait service.  President Bob held the last nominations for 

2022-2023 club officers.  Check out page 5 for our nomination.  Vicki Snoby was very very lucky that night! 
  

Adopt-a-Highway  on Eisenhower Blvd on Saturday, April 23:                

             

   Our 30th anniversary Adopt-a-Highway Spring clean-up had a very nice turn-out. In honor of the 

 day before Earth Day, we had 14 people sprucing up our three-miles of Eisenhower Boulevard  

(from the top at Theater Drive down to Erickson Road) in Richland.  Thanks to Larry Balint,  

Marsha Flower, Chris Cooper, Lynne Dougherty, Dan Gaydos, Annette Kamzik, Tina  

Kutchman (first timer), Randy Lear, Andrea Nosko, Vivian Oh, Shawn Sherer (first timer),  

Conrad Sikirica, AJ Stumpo, and Barb Visnovsky.  With this good attendance, we were able  

to finish in record time.  We did enjoy the pizza lunch (and beverages) at Pappy’s afterwards. And congrats goes to 

Lynne, who found a one dollar bill!  Woo Hoo!! 

   Hopefully we will continue with this great club member attendance for our Fall Adopt-a-Highway clean-up. 

...Special thanks to all members listed above who came out and participated in this very important club community 

service project.     

...Thanks to Lynne Dougherty for leading this event.   
  
   

 

Sunday, June 26 at  2:30 pm  

   Golf Outing     

   at Windber Country Club 
    RSVP by or on before Thursday, June 24   
   

    Our group leader Harry Graham has once again 

invited us to Windber Country Club for our June golf 

outing.  Meet at 2:30pm   We plan to play 9 holes of 

golf using the “best ball” format.  Cost is $25 for 9 

holes with cart.  Call Harry at 814.242.2722 (leave a 

message) on or before Thursday June 24 if you plan to 

attend.  Think a sunny day! 

 
Wednesday,  June 29 at  6pm   

   Altoona Curve Baseball Game   

   at  Peoples Natural Gas Field 
    RSVP by or on before Saturday, June 25   
   

    Summer means baseball and we have a great 

affordable evening planned again this year to see the 

Altoona Curve play Double-A baseball. Join group leader 

Bob Snoby  at the Altoona Curve Baseball game at PNG 

Field (1000 park Ave in Altoona) for “Eastern Cambria 

County Night” benefitting Cambria Alliance EMS.   It is 

wine/WINGS special and fireworks night!  We have a 

limited amount of tickets (first come—first serve of 

grandstand seats) for only $7. Contact Bob at 

814.539.3490  to sign up or for more info by June 25.  

You must pre-pay.   
 

 

 

 

Friday, June 24 at 8 pm 

  “The Buddy Holly Story”  Musical 

   at Pasquerilla Performing Arts  

   Center (UPJ)  

    RSVP by or on before Saturday, June 11:  
  [Note: RSVP new date] 
 

  Join club member Judy Crookston on Friday, June 24 

for our second Mountain Playhouse musical “The 

Buddy Holly Story” at the Pasquerilla Performing Art 

Center at UPJ in Richland.   

  This Broadway musical tells the true story of Buddy’s 

rise to fame.  The show features over 20 of Holly’s 

greatest hits.   

   Judy is holding 20 seats.  She got us great seats—

down front center!  We need a group of 10 in order to 

get the group rate of  just $37 paid in advance to 

Judy.  Call Judy (who also is a member of their Board 

of Directors) at 814.248-8942 to RSVP as soon as 

possible. Make check payable to Judy Crookston and 

mail your money to 138 Kathy Ct, Johnstown, PA 

15905 so Judy will receive your money on or before 

Saturday, June 11 to reserve your seat.  No 

exceptions!  Any tickets not sold by June 11 will be 

given back. 

 

 



                             Did You Know  ??                                 
    

Volunteers Needed ... 
   
        For Johnstown’s Thunder in the Valley 

      on June 23-26.   They need help  at 

      Info Tent and at three ID Stations.   

      Call club member Stacey Wyandt at  

      814.536.7993, ext 105.  Shifts are  

      3 1/2 hours.  Helpers get a 2022  

      T-shirt and admission to PNG Park. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Congrats to...  

 

 

  ...Judy Crookston.   

 

         She won Best In Show at the Allied Artists of 

 Johnstown Spring Show that runs  April 22-May 28,                   
  

 

    ...Emily Tercek.   
 

        She ran and finished the Pittsburgh half-marathon 

(13.1 miles) and in the pouring rain recently.   

  Way to go!  

 

     ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

   We welcome our newest member   

    Cheryl Casey to our club.  We look   

    forward to seeing you at an upcoming 

    event.  Thanks  for  joining  our  club! 

 
 

           

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Get Well Wishes…   

 

       … Linda Mauzy.  
 

           Get well soon and hope you 

         are feeling better, 

 

            …. Vivian Transue.  Send wishes to Vivian at:  

       Colonial Courtyard 

       220 Donahue  Manor Road 

       Bedford, PA  15522 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Our Deepest Sympathy…   

 
    

  To Club members Donald and Beth Mishler...  
 

on the passing of Don’s father. 

         

                     

 

 
 
 
 

Nominations  
for our  2022-23 

Executive  Board Officers: 
 

      President:                           
             Conrad Sikirica 
                           

      Vice-President:                                                                                                                    
           Annette Kamzik       
                     

                                   Secretary:                   
           Marsha Flower   
                                                       
      Treasurer:                  
         Judy Adams    
                 

      Financial Director:       
       John Campos 
                         

      Newsletter Editor: 
          Barbara Visnovsky     

          

      Communications Dir: 
           Lynne Dougherty 
             

      Trustees (vote for 4): 
           Paul Balint 

       Lary Koval 

       Randy Lear 

       Steve McGee 

       Shawn Sherer 
                          

          Current President  Bob Snoby 

   automatically becomes Past President   

      and is a voting member of the Board.  

 
 
         

  

Absentee Ballots…   

     
    If you cannot attend the Mixer/Elections 

   on Thursday, May 19,  be sure to contact  

   President Bob Snoby at snubby52@gmail.com  

   for an absentee ballot by Monday, May  16.    

              Exercise your right to vote!! 

 
 


